
From: grzegorz krol   
Sent: 06 May 2025 11:16 
To: Section 62A Applications Non Major <section62anonmajor@planninginspectorate.gov.uk> 
Subject: Re: S62A/2025/0092 Objection to Planning Application 25/11086/PINS – 10 Melvin Square 
& 1 Ilminster Avenue, Bristol BS4 1LZ 

 
Dear Leanne, 
 
Thank you for your response. 
 
The submitted videos and photos illustrate the hazardous situation caused by HGVs 
parking and delivering goods to the Best One store at 10 Melvin Square. This presents a 
particular risk to preschool children, their parents, and other pedestrians using the 
nearby school located by the roundabout. 
 
The footage also shows the difficulties faced by other road users, including buses, 
which are often delayed due to obstructed access when an HGV is parked at 1 Ilminster 
Avenue, right at the exit of the roundabout. 
 
Furthermore, by granting permission for the construction of a large HMO with 16 single 
bedrooms, the Council risks making the area even more overcrowded. This would 
significantly increase existing safety hazards for pedestrians and road users alike. 
 
Kind regards, 
Grzegorz Krol  

  
  

 
 
czw., 1 maj 2025, 12:10 użytkownik Section 62A Applications Non Major 
<section62anonmajor@planninginspectorate.gov.uk> napisał: 

Good afternoon 

 Thank you for your message. 

 Your comments on the application will be added to the case file and will be published but there 
are practical difficulties in making your video clips available. 

 At this stage it would be helpful for the appointed person if you could provide the contents of 
the video in a few photos with short annotations (which we can incorporate into your 
representation). 

 Kind regards 

Leanne 

 Section 62A Applications Team 




